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0ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔȭÓ 7ÅÌÃÏÍÅ 
 
Hello everyone and welcome to this second and final newsletter for 
2018! 
 
The slide above should give you a fair idea that this newsletter will focus 
on the memories created at the 100th Anniversary Celebration luncheon 
held back in September at Sydney City Tattersalls Club.  
  
Not only are there many wonderful photographs, but also the 
outstanding presentations by Cathy Bosotti (Russo, LC 1963) and 
Maureen Cleary (Whelan, LC 1962), are included here in their entirety 
(as requested). 
 
Your committee and I were overwhelmed with the positive response and 
thanks regarding the luncheon, so I thought you might like to share in 
some of those comments also. 
 
Given the popularity of the slide presentation that was on show during 
the luncheon and given that far too many photographs were sent in to all 
be included here, I have put them together in another slide presentation 
which will be emailed to those of you with email addresses.  Some 
photographs of the new college grounds will also be included in that 
presentation, again because we received too many.  A lovely problem to 
have indeed! 
 
Speaking of the new college grounds, many of you attended the college 
Open Day on 4th December 2018, and some reports on the day are also 
in this newsletter. 
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I have also had the honour of attending several college functions on your behalf and want to 
ȬÓÈÁÒÅ ÔÈÅ ÊÏÙȭȢ 
 
Thank you so very much to the hard working, joyous and outgoing Ex-Studentsȭ Committee.  
Never has there been a more fun and capable group of women.  The success of the 100th 
Anniversary luncheon was a measure of their  calibre. 
 
Finally, as we head into the season of Christmas and the birth of Jesus Christ, I want to take this 
opportunity of wishing you and your families all that you would wish for yourselves.  Often 
Christmas time can be a challenge for some of those given difficult or tragic life circumstances; 
so, to you in particular, I offer you the collective prayers, support and best wishes on behalf of 
the amazing ex-student collective. 
 
And I also offer below perhaps a different way of looking at Christmas! 
 
With my best personal wishes, 
 
Gay McKinley (Patrick) 
President and LC Class of 1964 and 1965 
             
              
              

 

 

 
 

  
              
       

 
              

 
The Breakfast Club  

 
Thank you for your amazing generosity!  

From a share of membership fees, the raffle 
held at the 100th Anniversary luncheon, and 

individual donations, we were able to 
contribute $2830 to the College Breakfast 
Club.  We can continue this involvement 

throughout the year.  You can make a 
donation at any time to: 

 
Bethlehem Ex -Studentsõ 

Association  
NAB 082445 Account # 

267012502 Ref: Breakfast Club  



              

 
Bethlehem College Ex -Students Association  
100th Anniversary Celebration Luncheon  

 
A Tribute to Past Presidents  

By Cathy Bosotti

Two very noteworthy and welcome events 
happened in 1918. The Great War to end all 
Wars ended and the Bethlehem Ex-Students 
Union was inaugurated.  I have been given the 
great pleasure and honour of introducing the 
past Presidents to you - four of whom I served 
as secretary in the ten years between 1988-
ρωωψȢ  -Ù ÃÌÁÉÍ ÔÏ ÆÁÍÅ ÉÓ ÔÈÁÔ )ȭÍ Á ÂÉÔ ÏÆ Á 
link to the past Ex-3ÔÕÄÅÎÔÓȭ !ÓÓÏÃÉÁÔÉÏÎ ÁÎÄ 

am also a 
member of 
the current 
committee. I 
can happily 
admit to 
being a bit of 
a Bethlehem 
ȰÔÒÁÇÉÃȱ ÁÎÄ ) 

think that 
term can safely and affectionately be applied to 
most of us here today but especially to anyone 
who has given their time and energy to serve 
on an Ex-3ÔÕÄÅÎÔÓȭ ÃÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅ ÏÖÅÒ ÔÈÅ ÐÁÓÔ 
100 years or come to a function they organised.  
 
Looking around I see so many familiar faces of 
truly faithful ex -students of Bethlehem. We 
have very special bonds and memories: our 
ÍÏÔÔÏ Ȱ%ÓÔÅ &ÉÄÅÌÅÓȱȠ ÔÈÅ #ÏÍÂÉÎÅÄ 3ÐÏÒÔÓ ÁÎÄ 
all that marching practice; the choirs, the 
musicals, drama productions and amazing 
academic achievements.   We remember 
special Principals - for me Mothers Reparata 
and Scholastica and more recently, Anna 
Dickinson and Paula Bounds; amazing teachers, 
Sisters Kevin, Sister Maria Joseph, Aquinas and 
Maria Therese, Sister Austin.  Those of the 
1950s and 60s will remember personalities 
like Madame Petit. (At our 50th Reunion a 
ÃÌÁÓÓÍÁÔÅ ÓÈÁÒÅÄ ÈÏ× ÓÈÅȭÄ ÒÕÎ ÉÎÔÏ ÈÅÒ ÏÎ Á 
train trip to the city the year after leaving 
school.  Madame spoke to her all the way in 
French and Sandra just prayed she was 
nodding and shaking her head at the right 
ÍÏÍÅÎÔÓȢ Ȱ) ÃÏÕÌÄÎȭÔ ÕÎÄÅÒÓÔÁÎÄ Á ×ÏÒÄ ÓÈÅ 
ÓÁÉÄȦȱɊ 4ÈÅÎ ÔÈÅÒÅ ×ÁÓ -Ò *ÁÃË +ÅÁÔÉÎÇȟ ÏÕÒ 
long-suffering teacher of Ballroom dancing 
during whose classes we talked and talked; 

wonderful Miss Quoyle our unique Drama 
teacher par excellence; Mr Lindo who taught 
tennis and who could forget our efficient 
tuckshop ladies, Mrs Mitchell and Mrs Mac. I 
ÃÏÕÌÄ ÇÏ ÏÎ ÁÎÄ ÏÎȣÂÕÔ ) ×ÏÎȭÔȦ 
 
You see behind me a list of our past presidents, 
several but not all of whom are with us today. 
 

 
 

"ÅÆÏÒÅ ) ÉÎÔÒÏÄÕÃÅ ÔÈÅÓÅ ÌÁÄÉÅÓ ÔÏ ÙÏÕȟ )ȭÄ ÌÉËÅ 
to take you on a short trip down memory lane 
and acknowledge the earliest presidents who 
served the Ex-3ÔÕÄÅÎÔÓȭ !ÓÓÏÃÉÁÔÉÏÎ ÓÏ 
faithfully and, due to so many years having 
passed, are no longer with us.   
 
Sadly, the name of the earliest president is not 
known for sure but may have been a Mrs 
Lazzarini. On a brighter note we do know who 
the first secretary was, being Gertrude (Gertie) 
/ȭ$ÏÎÎÅÌÌȢ  'ÅÒÔÉÅ ÈÁÄ ÊÕÓÔ ÌÅÆÔ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÁÆÔÅÒ 
sitting for what was the brand new 
Intermediate Certificate the previous year.  
Gertie later did become President herself in 
1934 and served in that capacity up till 1944.  
We have a strong link with Gertie here with us 
today in the person of her daughter, also a very 
faithful ex-student, Clare Keoghan who has 
come from Armidale to be with us and I ask her 
to please come forward to represent Gertie. 
Clare remembers accompanying her mum to 
many committee meetings and other events at 
Bethlehem throughout her early childhood and 
remembers Gertie as a very active volunteer 
particularly during the war years as well as at 
an orphanage in western Sydney. 
  
Gertie was succeeded as far as we know, by 
*ÏÁÎ /ȭ(ÁÒÁ ×ÈÏ ÉÓ ÎÏ ÌÏÎÇÅÒ ×ÉÔÈ ÕÓ ÂÕÔ ×ÈÏ 



would be warmly remembered by many of you 
here today.  Joan, after being widowed during 
the Second World War, returned to the work 
force as a legal secretary and, after some years 
of study, became a solicitor herself.  A pretty 
remarkable achievement, especially for that 
era. She eventually remarried and became Joan 
/ȭ"ÒÉÅÎ ÁÎÄ ) ÃÁÎ ÓÔÉÌÌ ÓÅÅ ÈÅÒ ÎÏ×ȟ ÓÕÃÈ Á ÖÅÒÙ 
warm and gracious lady of the old school. That 
was one of the biggest compliments you could 
ÂÅ ÐÁÉÄ ÂÁÃË ÔÈÅÎȟ Ȱ3ÈÅȭÓ Á ÒÅÁÌ ÌÁÄÙȱȢ  (ÅÎÃÅ 
"ÅÔÈÌÅÈÅÍ Ȱ,ÁÄÉÅÓȱ #ÏÌÌÅÇÅȢ 
 
Joan was followed in 1963 by Esther Doyle 
about whom Gay has spoken already. Before 
my LC class left school that same year, I 
remember us being introduced to Esther as the 
ȰÎÅ× 0ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔȢȱ  (ÅÒ ÄÁÕÇÈÔÅÒ -ÁÒÙ ÉÓ ÁÌÓÏ ÁÎ 
ex-ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔȢ )ȭÍ ÖÅÒÙ ÄÅÌÉÇÈÔÅÄ ÔÏ ÓÁÙ ÔÈÁÔ 
%ÓÔÈÅÒȭÓ ÓÕÃÃÅÓsor in 
1972 is here with us 
today and that is Noreen 
Keoghan (Foley, 1948). 
Like Esther, Noreen was 
and still is very active in 
the CWL and was given 
a Papal award as Dame 
of the Order of St. 
Gregory the Great. 
When I was 
representing Bethlehem 
Ex-Students at the 
OLMC Debutante Ball in 
the early 1990s, one of 
their committee members came up to me and 
ÁÓËÅÄ ÁÆÔÅÒ .ÏÒÅÅÎ ȰÙÏÕÒ ÆÏÒÍÅÒ 0ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔȱ 
and remarked on how beautifully dressed she 
always was; a trademark right up to today.   
Noreen is an absolutely delightful, very warm 
and generous lady who has served on the 
Bethlehem committee both in the years before 
and after being president.  Her daughters Ann-
Marie & Jennifer are also ex-students. 
 
Next came Mary Garnett (Malone, LC 1961). 
After an 
absence of 
several years 
in Canada, my 
husband Max 
and I went to 
the 1978 Ex-
3ÔÕÄÅÎÔÓȭ "ÁÌÌ 
at the Round 
House and I remember seeing Mary there as 
president looking so gorgeous in a white 
ÓÐÁÒËÌÙ ÅÖÅÎÉÎÇ ÇÏ×ÎȢ )Î ρωψρȟ "ÅÔÈÌÅÈÅÍȭÓ 
Centenary, Mary and her committee hosted a 
wonderful dinner at Amory where I had my 
wedding reception.  Mary, her sister Clair, (also 
here with us today), and the youngest Malone, 
Helen, need little introduction as they were our 

great sports heroines at Bethlehem during the 
1960s and early 1970s and helped Bethlehem 
to many Combined Sports victories with their 
running.  They were great swimmers too. 
 
The next two Presidents are not able to be here 
today, namely Jenny Thomas (Martin, HSC 
1971) and Coral-Anne Creenaune (McCrory, 
HSC 1967).  Following #ÏÒÁÌȭÓ ÔÅÎÕÒÅȟ -ÁÒÙ 
Garnett, still on the committee of course, 
agreed to do an encore for 2 years in 1991 and 
1992.  Our last Bethlehem Ex-3ÔÕÄÅÎÔÓȭ 
Debutante ball was held at the Sheraton 
Wentworth in 1991 during that period. 
  
Next came Maria Ambrosoli (Hendren, LC 
1962) who was President from 1993-1997 
inclusive. Maria and I had firstly reconnected at 
Mt St Benedict at Pennant Hills where our 

daughters went to high 
school. Maria was 
President at the time of 
the wonderful 1997 
Sunday Reunion 
Luncheon held at the 
Sheraton Wentworth 
at which about 400 ex-
students were present. 
Our special guests 
were the Sisters of 
Charity, as many of 
them as we could 
muster, who had 

taught at Bethlehem. 
We flew them in from Melbourne where 
necessary and picked them up in cars driven by 
our husbands and sons.   During her time as 
President, Maria had some very major 
challenges in her personal life in that her 
husband, Justin, who had undergone a liver 
transplant around that period, started to have a 
further deterioration  in his health and he 
passed away only a couple of months before 
that big Wentworth reunion.  All through this 
ordeal, Maria continued to smile through the 
shadows, remain positive and be an inspiration 
to all of us.  She was only 52.  Maria continues 
to live life to the full and often cannot join us 
when we have a reunion lunch of the 
committee of that era.  She belongs to Probus 
and is also off travelling pretty regularly. 
 
Maria handed over to yet another long-serving 
committee member, Maureen Cleary (Whelan, 
LC 1962).  (Yes, it was a bit like pass the parcel 
or the presidency as no one else came forward 
over the years!)  During those years leading up 
to her taking on the presidency, Maureen 
completed her PhD in Management Dilemmas 
in Catholic Health Education and Welfare 
Organizations in Australia and more recently 
was awarded an Order of Australia for 



Ȱ#ÏÎÔÒÉÂÕÔÉÏÎ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÇÏÖÅÒÎÁÎÃÅ ÏÆ ÎÏÎ-profit 
ÏÒÇÁÎÉÚÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÉÎ !ÕÓÔÒÁÌÉÁȢȱ #ÏÎÃÕÒÒÅÎÔÌÙ ×ÉÔÈ 
all this, our amazing Maureen, as our most 
computer savvy committee member, had also 
undertaken a huge task in digitising our 
records with names, addresses and phone 
numbers.  At that time in the late 1990s, hardly 
any ex-students had email addresses or even 
mobile phones, so all our newsletters and 
communications had to go out by snail mail 
involving a long session a couple of times a 
year, folding and addressing them.   
 
However, Maureen ensured we had a more 
permanent data base making all the 
information we had more accessible and 
therefore so much easier to locate people by 
class, something we got many requests for. 
3ÁÄÌÙȟ ÔÈÏÓÅ ÁÓËÉÎÇ ÏÆÔÅÎ ÓÁÉÄȟ Ȱ4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÖÅÒÙ 
ÍÕÃÈȟȱ ÂÕÔ ÎÅÖÅÒ ÃÁÍÅ ÔÏ ÁÎÙ ÅØ-ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓȭ 
functions, preferring to organise their own 
class gatherings; a trend which has continued 
through the years and ultimately led to the 
demise of the Ex-Students Association in 1999, 
by which time numbers had dropped 
considerably.  This was 
compounded by the fact 
that those very long 
serving committee 
members were 
experiencing 
ȰÃÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅ ÆÁÔÉÇÕÅȱ 
and, again, with no one 
coming forward to 
replace them.  
Encouraged by Mother 
Reparata (Sister Marion 
Corless), it was decided to fold the Bethlehem 
Ex-Students Union and join the Combined 
Sisters of Charity Ex-Students which ultimately 
was not a very successful move. 
 
In 2009 some 20 years later, the then 
Bethlehem Principal, Anna Dickinson was very 

keen to revive the Ex-Students Association and 
convened a meeting for those interested and so 
the Ex-3ÔÕÄÅÎÔÓȭ !ÓÓÏÃÉÁÔÉÏÎ ×ÁÓ ÒÅÂÏÒÎ ×ÉÔÈ 
an enthusiastic new committee led by Joan Lee, 
who had also worked as an Admin staff 
member at the College.  Joan had had a 
daughter as well as granddaughters at 
Bethlehem and did a wonderful job over two 
terms as President but is unfortunately unable 
to be with us today.  However, her successor 
and fellow committee member, Maureen Casey 
(Peak, LC 1961), is here along with a great 
number of her 1961 LC class members. That 
class has given 
us 2 Presidents!  
 
Maureen spent 
many years as 
an English 
teacher and 
Coordinator at 
OLMC Epping and 
Parramatta and when the call went out for the 
Ex-3ÔÕÄÅÎÔÓȭ ÒÅÖÉÖÁÌ ÓÈÅ ÈÁÄ ÒÅÔÉÒÅÄ ÆÒÏÍ 
teaching.  She was actually volunteering at 
Bethlehem one day a week with a refugee 
programme through Mercy Connect, a 
programme she is still involved with today, 
albeit at a different school. Maureen was very 
vocal about how so much of what she achieved 
in life was due to the excellent education she 
received at Bethlehem from the Sisters of 
Charity. 
 
Please give a round of well-deserved applause 
to these very special Bethlehem women.  I 
would like to invite any past secretaries or 
treasurers here today to stand. Please thank 
them also. Finally, please stand anyone here 
who has served as a Committee member over 
the years.  Thank you everyone!  
 
 

             
    

 
 

 

 

 

              



 

1918 ð 2018: 100 Years of Bethlehem Ex -Studentsõ Union 
100 Years of Working Class Womenõs Achievements 

 
By Maureen Cleary 

 
 

I must begin by acknowledging the contribution of my class-mate Kaye Schofield in the development 
of these reflections that I make today. Kaye Schofield, Class of 1962, is acknowledged as an 
outstanding educator whose achievements are many, including being the Director-General of TAFE SA. 
 
¶ One Hundred Years of the Changing Face of Our Nation 
¶ One Hundred Years of the Changing Role of Women 
¶ /ÎÅ (ÕÎÄÒÅÄ 9ÅÁÒÓ ÏÆ %ÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎ ÉÎ Á ×ÏÒËÉÎÇ ÃÌÁÓÓ ÇÉÒÌȭÓ ÃÏÌÌÅÇÅ ÉÎ "ÌÁÎÄ 3Ô !ÓÈÆÉÅÌÄȢ 
 
Obviously, there are so many things we could say about this period of history but today I wish to 
celebrate the working class achievements of Bethlehem Ex-Students over one hundred years. These 
are a few thoughts of mine, hopefully, some of what I say will resonate with your memories. 
 
) ÔÈÉÎË ÉÔ ×ÁÓ ÉÎ 3ÏÃÉÏÌÏÇÙ ρπρ ÁÔ 4ÅÁÃÈÅÒÓȭ #ÏÌÌÅÇÅ ÔÈÁÔ ) ÆÉÒÓÔ ÈÅÁÒÄ ÔÈÅ ÔÅÒÍ Ȱ7ÏÒËÉÎÇ #ÌÁÓÓȱȢ ) ×ÁÓ 
amazed that so much had been written which described my family, my Catholic tribe, our family 
friends and the girls I went to school with at Bethlehem.  
 
My brothers and I used to get annoyed that our father, who was an undertaker, was always working 
overtime. For about eight years he worked overtime every Monday night and every second Sunday. I 
never once heard either of my parents voice any dissatisfaction with this arrangement. It was years 
before I realised that this was the price of providing three children with a quality Catholic education. 
 
Some time ago I read a description of working class work which was: 
 
If you can walk into work in the morning and be told your labour will no longer be paid for, so you are 
out of a job AND you have no other meaningful way to get money to live off, then you are working 
class. 
 
There was always the threat of financial insecurity for our parents. But after all their families had 
survived the effects of the First World War, they lived through the depression and learnt how to 
mourn through the Second World War. Maybe they had finished high school, maybe they did not. Few 
went on to university. However, they aspired to something better for their kids which they believed 
would come through education. They were strong and resilient stock. 
 
And so, they enrolled us in Bethlehem College or Bethlehem Ladies College ɀ depending on what year 
ÙÏÕ ×ÅÒÅ ÅÎÒÏÌÌÅÄȢ -Ù ÂÒÏÔÈÅÒÓ ÁÌ×ÁÙÓ ÅÎÊÏÙÅÄ ÓÁÙÉÎÇ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅÙ ÔÏÏË ÔÈÅ ×ÏÒÄ Ȱ,ÁÄÉÅÓȱ ÏÕÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÔÉÔÌÅ 
when I commenced school there in 1958. 
 
"ÅÔÈÌÅÈÅÍȭÓ -ÏÔÔÏȡ 
Be faithful to all that is noble and wise, 
To God and our dear alma mater, 
As the years one by one hasten by. 
 
The values of faith, family and future were engrained in all aspects of our experience of Bethlehem and 
were intrinsically linked to our working class roots.  
 
Faith:     Our attachment to Catholicism was strong and self-evident. 
 
Family:   "ÅÉÎÇ Á ȰÇÏÏÄ #ÁÔÈÏÌÉÃ ÆÁÍÉÌÙȭ ×ÁÓ ÔÈÅ ÅØÐÅÃÔÅÄ ÎÏÒÍȠ ×ÈÅÒÅ ÂÏÔÈ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓ ×ÅÒÅ ÉÎÖÏÌÖÅÄ 
participants and contributors to all school activities. 
 
Future:   The Catholic Bishops of Australia had identified very early in the history of this Colony that 
education was the means by which they would achieve upward mobility of a largely uneducated 
membership. They and the Religious Sisters and Brothers lived and articulated this commitment. 



7ÏÍÅÎ ÒÅÌÉÇÉÏÕÓȟ ÉÎ ÐÁÒÔÉÃÕÌÁÒȟ ÃÈÁÌÌÅÎÇÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÔÒÁÄÉÔÉÏÎÁÌ ÌÉÍÉÔÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÈÁÄ ÂÅÅÎ ÉÍÐÏÓÅÄ ÏÎ ÇÉÒÌȭÓ 
education. The Sisters of Charity at Bethlehem modellÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÐÏÔÅÎÔÉÁÌ ÏÆ ×ÏÍÅÎȭÓ ÅÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎȢ 
 
Now thÅ ÐÒÏÂÌÅÍ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÉÓ ȰÔÁËÅÎ ÆÏÒ ÇÒÁÎÔÅÄȱ ÄÅÓÃÒÉÐÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÄÏÍÉÎÁÎÔ ÖÁÌÕÅÓ ÉÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÄÉÆÆÅÒÅÎÔ ÇÉÒÌÓ ÁÔ 
"ÅÔÈÌÅÈÅÍ ÈÁÖÅ ÁÌ×ÁÙÓ ÈÁÄ ÄÉÆÆÅÒÅÎÔ ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅÓ ÏÆ ÆÁÉÔÈȟ ÆÁÍÉÌÙ ÁÎÄ ÆÕÔÕÒÅȢ  4ÈÅÒÅ ×ÁÓ ÉÎ ÆÁÃÔ ÔÈÅ Ȱ! 
4ÅÁÍ &ÁÍÉÌÉÅÓȱ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÆÉÔÔÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÄÅÓÃÒÉÐÔÉÏÎȟ ÁÔ ÌÅÁÓÔ ÅØÔÅÒÎÁÌÌÙ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅÒÅ ×ÁÓ ÔÈÅ Ȱ" 4ÅÁÍ &ÁÍÉÌÉÅÓȱ 
×ÈÏÓÅ ÄÁÕÇÈÔÅÒÓ ÁÎÄ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓ ËÎÅ× ÔÈÅÙ ÄÉÄÎȭÔ ÑÕÉÔÅ ÆÉÔȢ )ÎÃÉÄÅÎÔÁÌÌÙȟ +ÁÙÅ ÒÅÍÉÎÄÅÄ ÍÅ ÔÈÁÔ ) ÃÁÍÅ 
ÆÒÏÍ ÁÎ Ȱ! 4ÅÁÍȱ ÆÁÍÉÌÙ ÁÎÄ ÓÈÅ ÃÁÍÅ ÆÒÏÍ Á Ȱ" 4ÅÁÍȱ ÆÁÍÉÌÙȢ 4ÈÅÒÅ ×ÁÓ ÄÉÖÅÒÓÉÔÙ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔ 
body although it was not always self-evident. 
 
There was, however, one unifying factor and that was our working class identity. You only had to go 
and play netball or tennis at Potts Point or Santa Sabina and you knew that the Beth girls belonged to 
ÔÈÅ Ȱ" 4ÅÁÍȱ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÏÔÈÅÒÓ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ Ȱ! 4ÅÁÍȱ ÉÎ ÓÏÃÉÏ-ÅÃÏÎÏÍÉÃ ÉÄÅÎÔÉÔÙȢ )ÎÔÅÒÅÓÔÉÎÇÌÙȟ Ȱ! 4ÅÁÍ 
3ÃÈÏÏÌÓȱ ÔÅÎÄ ÔÏ ÃÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÅ ÔÈÅ ÁÃÈÉÅÖÅÍÅÎÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÓÔÁÔÕÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÐÁÒÅÎÔ ÂÏÄÙ ×ÈÉÌÅ ÔÈÅ Ȱ" 4ÅÁÍ 3ÃÈÏÏÌÓȱȟ 
that is, working class schools, proudly celebrate the academic achievements of working class girls. 
 
7ÏÍÅÎ ÎÁÔÕÒÁÌÌÙ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÂÅ ȰÉÎ ÁÓÓÏÃÉÁÔÉÏÎȱ ×ÉÔÈ ÏÔÈÅÒ ×ÏÍÅÎȢ &ÏÒ ÍÁÎÙ ÙÅÁÒÓȟ ÔÈÅ "ÅÔÈÌÅÈÅÍ %Ø-
Students Association was the place to re-group and tell the stories and show the photos of emerging 
success. Tertiary education, business school, nursing and employment then onto marriages, careers, 
children and then their children. For many ex-students this was a way of maintaining communication 
with each other. 
 
4ÈÅÒÅ ×ÁÓÎȭÔ ÍÕÃÈ ÄÉÖÅÒÓÉÔÙ ÉÎ ÔÈÉÓ ×ÁÙ ÏÆ ÁÓÓÏÃÉÁÔÉÎÇȢ 3ÏÍÅ ÅØ-students had chosen other kinds of 
relationships and types of family life or no longer found value in maintaining an attachment to Church. 
4ÈÅÙ ÆÅÌÔ ÌÉËÅ ÔÈÅ Ȱ" 4ÅÁÍȱ ×ÈÅÎ ÔÈÅÙ ÃÁÍÅ ÔÏ ÅØ-ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔȭÓ ÒÅÕÎÉÏÎÓ ÁÎÄ ÓÌÏ×ÌÙ ÄÒÉÆÔÅÄ Á×ÁÙȢ  
 
Women today are looking for like-mindedness. You may find that in the relationships you established 
ÁÔ ÓÃÈÏÏÌȠ ÍÁÙÂÅ ÉÔȭÓ ÉÎ ÙÏÕÒ ÐÒÏÆÅÓÓÉÏÎÁÌ ÇÒÏÕÐÉÎÇÓȠ ÍÁÙÂÅ ÉÔȭÓ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ ÏÎÌÉÎÅ ÒÅÌÁÔÉÏÎÓÈÉÐÓ ÏÒ ÍÁÙÂÅ 
ÉÔȭÓ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ ÃÌÕÂ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓÈÉÐÓ ÁÎÄ ÖÏÌÕÎÔÁÒÙ ×ÏÒËȢ 4ÈÅÒÅ ÁÒÅ ÓÏ ÍÁÎÙ ×ÁÙÓ ÉÎ ×ÈÉÃÈ ×ÏÍÅÎ 
associate in their search of like-mindedness.  
 
As a Bethlehem ex-ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔ ) ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÓÏ ÐÒÏÕÄ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ×ÏÒË ÏÆ ÔÏÄÁÙȭÓ "ÅÔÈÌÅÈÅÍ #ÏÌÌÅÇÅ ÉÎ 
ÅÄÕÃÁÔÉÎÇ ×ÏÒËÉÎÇ ÃÌÁÓÓ ÇÉÒÌÓȢ 4ÈÅ ÇÉÒÌȭÓ ÆÁÍÉÌÉÅÓ ÁÒÅ ÍÉÇÒÁÎÔÓȟ ÒÅÆÕÇÅÅÓ ÏÒ ÁÓÙÌÕÍ ÓÅÅËÅÒÓ ×ÈÏ ÓÈÁÒÅ 
exactly the same hopes and dreams of our parents for their daughters. 
 
When we come together on a day like today, we need to reaffirm and celebrate our working class roots 
and the contribution that Bethlehem College has made and continues to make in the educational 
achievement of young women from working class families. 
 
0Ȣ3Ȣ )Ô ÓÈÏÕÌÄ ÂÅ ÎÏÔÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ +ÁÙÅ 3ÃÈÏÆÉÅÌÄȟ ÆÒÏÍ Á Ȱ" 4ÅÁÍȱ ÆÁÍÉÌÙ ×ÁÓ ÅÌÅÃÔÅÄ ÔÈÅ (ÅÁÄ 0ÒÅÆÅÃÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 
College in 1962! 
 

              

 

 
 

              

 
 



   
 

   

Feedback and Notes of Appreciatio n

Lyn Holowaty (Hanley, IC 1959)  
To the very hard-working ladies of the 
committee. Thank you for a wonderful day. 
Wonderful to catch up with so many of the 
ladies with whom we shared our school days. 
For all your hard work thank you.   
Francie Keane (Caines, LC 1964) 
Don't they look lovely, we got quite a few stares 
as we trooped up to the station all clutching our 
flowers. Just wanted to congratulate you & your 
committee on your sterling effort yesterday. 
Everything was perfect. 

 
Maureen Casey (Peak, LC 1961) 
You provided a most memorable occasion. One 

[ex-
student] 
confessed 
to me she 
was moved 
to tears. 
My 
classmates 
certainly 
enjoyed it 
all... 

Heartfelt gratitude to you all. 
 
Lyal Toms (Whale, LC 1961) 
I was so impressed with the organisation and 
speeches at our lunch on Saturday. The women 
who spoke were delightful and certainly women 
to be very proud of. Well done! 
Kath Crittenden (Hill, LC 1958) 
Saturday was a most enjoyable and exciting day. 
Thank you so much for all the effort that was 
put into the organisation. I particularly enjoyed 
and admire your ability Gay to bring up 
memories of what it was like to go to Bethlehem 

and Maureen's ideas about our working-class 
beginnings. 
Helen Brown (IC 1963) 
ȣ'ÏÏÄ ÖÅÎÕÅȟ ÇÒÅÁÔ ÆÏÏÄȟ ÁÎÄ Á 
wonderful speech by Maureen Whelan.  Every 
aspect was carried out in a professional manner, 
but most importantly it was traditional, as a 
school reunion should be. Congratulations!    
Patricia Callander (IC 1957) 
Thank you Gay and your committee for a 
wonderful celebration on Saturday. 
Catherine Anderson-Assistant Principal 
My sincere thanks for inviting me to be a part of 
Saturday's Ex Students' Association Anniversary 
Luncheon. It certainly was a lovely event, and 
everyone seemed to have a great time.  
Congratulations to you and your committee for 
your work in organising the event. Nothing was 
overlooked! 
Paula Bounds-Principal 
I had a great day! I thought that it was very well 
organised in a really good venue and there was 
a great buzz to the day.  Congratulations to you 
and the 
committee 
on a 
memorable 
event 
Loretta 
Smith 
(Johnston, 
LC 1965) 
Thank you 
so much for 
ÁÌÌ ÔÈÅ ÔÉÍÅ ÁÎÄ ÅÆÆÏÒÔ ÙÏÕ ÈÁÖÅ ÐÕÔ ÉÎÔÏ ÔÏÄÁÙȭÓ 
luncheon. The speeches were warm and so very 
ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÖÅȢ )ȭÍ ÄÅÔÅÒÍÉÎÅÄ ÔÏ ÍÁËÅ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ 
with friends from the past now.  
Natalie McNamara (LC1957) 
) ÊÕÓÔ ×ÁÎÔ ÔÏ ÓÁÙ Á ÖÅÒÙ ÓÉÎÃÅÒÅ ȬÔÈÁÎË ÙÏÕȭ and 
congratulations for a wonderful celebration on 
Saturday for the 100 Years. So much work went 

into that occasion and 
so much attention to 
detail in every respect. I 
enjoyed it very much 
and met up with some 
ȬÏÌÄȭ ÆÒÉÅÎÄÓ ÆÒÏÍ ÙÅÓÔÅÒ 
year. With my deep 
appreciation and 

blessings. Este Fideles!  



   
 

   

Sandra Lathowers (Hanley, LC 1960) 
I would just like to congratulate and thank you 
and the committee for the wonderful day you 
organised for our celebration on Saturday. You 
should all be very proud of your achievement. 
You could tell by the continual chatter and 
laughter around the room that it was a huge 
success. Well done to you all and thank you 
once again. 
Pamela Holmes ɉ/ȭ.ÅÉÌÌȟ ,# υύϊφɊ 
Congratulations on a very successful 
luncheon.  Particularly enjoyed all 
unexpected presentations.  Again, thank 
you. 
 Mary Phipps (Pusey, LC 1959) 
What a lovely reunion that was on Saturday. 
Thank you to the organisers. I was able to 
catch up with many ex-students from my 
year and some from other years as well. It 
was interesting to see how the school has 
evolved since 1959. Very rewarding. 
Gael Czinner (Jackson, LC 1962) 
Congratulations to you and your committee for 
a most enjoyable and successful Luncheon last 
Saturday. Whilst I was a little disappointed that 
more of our year did not attend, it was lovely to 
meet up with many others as well as our small 
group. We very much appreciated the 
organisation and effort you all went to in 
making it a memorable occasion. 
Joan Korporaal (Hynes, LC 1959) 
ȣÃÏÎgratulations to you and your team on your 
organisational skills and thank you for the 
personal effort you all made to make the lunch 
such a success. You really are the gold standard of 

event 
managers.   
Everything 
from the 
menu to the 
presentations 
was so 
carefully 
planned, 
executed and 
hence 
enjoyed.  I am 

in awe of what Bethlehem College has become 
and the new buildings will be excellent! 
Marian Polizzi (McGoldrick, LC 1963) 
My belated congratulations and sincere thanks on 
a wonderful gathering at the Tatts Club. As you 
said, gauging by the elevated noise level of 
chatter, there was much to share and reminisce 
about at every table. As usual the committee 
excelled themselves in the detailed preparation 

essential in coordinating such an occasion. I am in 
awe of all your talents! Hats off to you all.  
#ÌÁÉÒÅ +ÅÏÇÈÁÎ ɉ/ȭ$ÏÎÎÅÌÌ, LC 1950) 
May I add my congratulations to you and all the 
committee for a "Super" day, well organised and 
smoothly run. Keep up the good work and may 
God bless you as you continue to "Be faithful to 
our dear Alma Mater". 
Monica Grabowski (Wilkosz, HSC 1968) 
I enjoyed the wonderful gathering of ex-students 

and teachers. What 
a lot of work went 
into organising and 
preparing for and 
on the day. 
Congratulations to 
you and the team 
on a great day that 
brought back so 
many memories.... 

Kerry Underhill (Brailey, HSC 1968) 
It  was a well organised and delightful lunch, 
thanks to Gay and her committee. It was 
especially good to hear from the current school 
principal and see the latest developments at the 
school, most impressive. I think the Breakfast 
Club is a wonderful way to support the current 
students. 
Lyndall Howes (Grosvenor, LC 1961) 
I would also like to thank you and the 
Committee for the wonderful Anniversary 
Luncheon.  Everything was so beautifully 
planned ɀ even down to the smallest detail.  It 
was a wonderful occasion and I think everyone 
had a great day! 
Judith Romanini (Salmon, 1965) 
Congratulations on a fabulous day last 
Saturday.  The 
room was 
buzzing and 
everyone 
mingled 
ÃÏÕÌÄÎȭÔ ÁÓË 
for a better 
result.  Your 
choice of 
speakers and 
presentations 
×ÁÓ ÉÎÓÐÉÒÁÔÉÏÎÁÌ ÁÎÄ )ȭÍ ÓÕÒÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÇÁÒÎÅÒ ÍÏÒÅ 
ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÁÓÓÏÃÉÁÔÉÏÎȢ )ȭÍ ÓÕÒÅ ÍÁÎÙ ÌÅÆÔ 
×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÁÔ ȬÆÅÅÌ ÇÏÏÄȭ ÃÈÅÍÉÓÔÒÙȢ 
 
 



   
 

   

              

News from the College  
by Gay McKinley 

 
Year 12 Graduation Mass and Dinner  
 
On the 24th September 2018 I was privileged to 
represent 
the ex-
students at 
the Year 12 
Graduation 
Mass in the 
morning 
follow by 
the Awards 
dinner in the evening.  What a treat it was. 

 
The outgoing Year 12 were recognised for their 
achievements and they handed over the baton 
to the incoming year 12 with all the SRC 
ÒÅÐÒÅÓÅÎÔÁÔÉÖÅÓ ȰÂÁÄÇÉÎÇȱ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÎÅ× 
counterparts. 
 

 
One of the highlights of the Mass was the SRC 
0ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔȭÓȟ #ÈÒÉÓÔÉÎÅ 3ÕÃÃÁÒȟ &ÉÎÁÌ !ÄÄÒÅÓÓ ÉÎ 
which she exhorted all students to be the best 
they can be and to take advantage of all that 
Bethlehem has to offer.  Made me a very proud 
old ex-student! 

 
 
In the evening I attended the Awards Dinner 
which made me even more proud.  As you  
 

 
might know, the Ex-3ÔÕÄÅÎÔÓȭ !ÓÓÏÃÉÁÔÉÏÎ ÈÁÓ Á 
tradition of giving a perennial award to a  
deserving Year 12 student.  The Este Fideles 
Award commemorates our college motto and is 
given to a student who demonstrates a range of  
personal qualities that signal a potential for 
significant success in her journey beyond 
school. 
 
This year it was 
impossible to 
choose between 
two such 
deserving 
students ɀ so we 
honoured both.  
Katelinh Nguyen 
and Jesmetha Baladevan were the wonderful 
recipients. 
 
As I am writing this the Year 12 results have 
just come out and Bethlehem girls were 
outstanding in their results.  Details will be on 
the college website but I can tell you here that 
there were 66 students who achieved Band 6.  
(That is between 90 and 100). 
www.bethlehemcollege.edu.au 
 
 
Open Day ɀ 4th December 2018  
 
Franca Planinc (HSC 1975) 
 
It was a most enjoyable 
visit to the school.  
 
I visited with 2 fellow 
ex-students, who have 
been lifelong friends, 
since we left in 
1975. The young ladies 
who escorted us were a 
pleasure to be with. They were surprised how 
long our friendship has lasted.  
 
The many changes we saw certainly make the 
school a much better environment. We wished 
we had those during our time at the school. 
The music, hospitality and science projects 
were impressive.  

http://www.bethlehemcollege.edu.au/

